
Roll
Call

Activities Committee of the Comanche County Alumni club swung into action following the
Brief news stories by classes of

	

club's August 16 meeting. They are Mrs. Mary Dunlap Godlove, '31ba, Marvin 'Prop, . '37, Bill
Crawford,'54, Fred Harris, '52ba,'54Law, and (seated) Mrs. Mary Morton Wolverton, '37phys.ed.

alumni of University of Oklahoma .

	

Harris, Trope, and Mrs. Wolverton are all officers of the Comanche County alumni group.

Grace Olive Leeper, 'Ilba, has retired
from the teaching profession, and now
lives in Los Angeles, California .

James Dortis Holland, '13Law, Norman
city attorney since 1937, (lied July 25
of a heart ailment in Municipal hospital .

Since 1913, when he received his law degree from
the University of Oklahoma, Holland had prac-
ticed law in Cleveland county. In addition to serv-
ing as city attorney for the past 17 years, Holland
also held office, at one time or another in his long
legal career, as city judge, county attorney and dis-
trict judge.

1 5 Dr . Chester O. Davison, '15med, is
living in Poughkeepsie, New York,
where he is director of Dutchess County

Tumor Clinic.

1

	

Dr . Walter H. Miles, '166s, '18med,
Oklahoma City, died August 31 in St.
Anthony's hospital following a heart

at'ack suffered in his office August 16. Dr . Miles is
survived by his wife, Rhoda, of the home at Route 2,
Jones; two sons, I toward, 1519 N. E. 42, and Wen-
dell, also of the home .

1

	

Freeman Galt, '17, Ardmore, (lied May17

	

31 in a hospital in San Antonio, Texas.
Galt, formerly director of federal hous-

ing in Oklahoma, was engaged in the oil business .
He is survived by his wife, Dorothy ; one (laugh
ter, Marilyn, of the home ; and a son, Freeman jr.,
a student at O.U .
Wesley I . Nunn, '17, Chicago, was recently

named chairman of the board of the Advertising
Federation of America. Prior to his election, Nunn
had served a two-year term as director of A. F. A.
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1 9 Bess C. Jennings, '196a, '24ma, Okla-
homa City, has been named president
of the Oklahoma City Classroom Teach-

ers' Association . Mrs. Jennings is presently English
chairman at John Marshall high school, Okla-
homa City.

Lily Frances Stafford, '196a, '47m .ed, is living in
Lawton, where she teaches physical science in the
high school .
E. H. Black, '196a, has been re-elected Superin-

tendent of Schools at La Marque, Texas, for another
three-year term . Black has been at La Marque for
ten years.

20
Muriel Wright, '20, was named acting
secretary-manager of the Oklahoma
Historical Society at a meeting of the

board of directors July 29 . Miss Wright, grand-
daughter of the man who gave Oklahoma its name
in 1866, has devoted most of her life to Oklahoma
history, writing it and carrying on state histori-
cal research . She will continue in charge of the
quarterly publication, the Chronicles of Ohlahonza .

'21
Joe T. Dickerson, '211-aw, vice-presi-
(lent of Shell Oil Co . in charge of the
Midland exploration and production

Dr . Pete Kyle McCarlcr, \i ; (' pi-id-nl ~ol () .1 ., wa, llw print ipal -lwal.c r at the Comanche
County Alumni Club meeting August 26 . He is pictured with Mrs. Fred Harris, Harris, who was
elected president of club at the meeting, and Ewing Gafford, '41journ, who organized the meeting.



area, has been elected president of Shell Pipe Line
Company at Houston, Texas. Dickerson has been
with Shell for 27 years.
Helen Berg Kline, '21ba, Muskogee, is teaching

in Germany this year on a Fulbright exchange
award. A member of the Connors College faculty
the past eight years, Mrs. Kline is teaching English
in a secondary school in the North Rhine area of
Westphalia .

'22
Daniel A. Backer, '22ed, '35na.cd, Law-
ton, former principal of the Lawton
highschool, died August 16 of a heart

attack . Backer had been associated with Lawton
schools from 1921 to 1947, and more recently had
operated a grocery in Lawton .

Dorothy Thompson Lippcrt, '25ba, (lied

2 5

	

September 7 in Oklahoma City of leu-
kemia. Mrs. Lippert was a member of

Mortar Board, scholastic honor society, and was
the first two-year president of the alumni asso-
ciation of Kappa Alpha Theta Sorority . Survivors
include her husband, Ernest L. Lippcrt, and two
sons, Ernest L. jr ., and Henry T. Lippcrt, all of
Oklahoma City .

26 John Harry Coffman, '26eng, retired
Marine colonel, was burned to death
July 25 when fire swept his home in

Washington, D. C. Coffmann's wife and children
were at the family's sununcr home at Montague,
Massachusetts .

2,

	

Fcrrin C. Hannan, '28hus, and Mrs.
Harman, Oklahoma City, have chosen
the name Fcrrin Henry for their son

born August 14 in Wesley hospital . The Harmans
also have two daughters, Creilly and Barbara.

Blanche Sonuners, ' 30pl(arm, '31m .-
pharm, Norman, has resumed duties as
associate professor of pharmacy at the

University of Oklahoma . Dr . Sommers has re-
turned from Ohio State university, where she re-
ceived her Ph.D . degree in August .
SWINGLI?-SIBEL : Mrs. Jo)-cc O. Swingle and

F. Leonard Sibcl, '301 .aw, both of Oklahoma City,
were married May 26 in Dallas, Texas. Mr . and
Mrs. Sibcl have established a home at 24-18 N.W .
31, Oklahoma City .

' 31

	

Bcnton Ferguson, '316a, retiring presi-
(lent of the Tulsa chapter of the Univer-
sity of Oklahoma Alumni Association,

has recently formed Tulsa's first public relations
firm, Ferguson-Undcrwood and Associates .

Quay E. Smith, '31111a, superintendent of schools
at Waukomis, has been appointed by Gov . Johnston
Murray as a member of the state textbook commit-
tee. Before becoming superintendent of schools at
Waukomis, Smith was head of the school system
at Ilydro .
Ruth Jones Swor, '311t.ec, formerly of Ton-

kawa, is living in Dallas where she is Chief Dieti-
tian at Gaston Hospital . Mrs. Swor has been cited
by the War Department for her extraordinary work
in teaching nurses the fundamentals of dietetics
(luring World War 11 .

'32 Mrs. Florence Arnold, '32h .ec, wife of
Oklahoma state supreme court justice
Ben Arnold, (lied September 8 of a

heart attack at Mercy hospital, Oklahoma City . Sur-
vivors include her husband, Ben, of the home, and
a daughter, Mrs. Bill Mowery, also of Oklahoma
City .

'3 3 Dr . Hudson S. Shelby, '33nted, died of
a heart attack July 14 in Oklahoma City .
Dr . Shelby

had
been engaged in general

medical practice in Oklaltonaa City for the past 20
years. He is survived by his wife, Dorothy, and a
Son, George Scott, of the home .
Emma Jean Borella Condriff,'33nurse, is a Regis-

tered Nurse in Sulphur.

'34

	

Myer J. Dritch, '34eng, Tulsa, has been
appointed to the National Society of
Public Accountants' public relations

committee for this area. 1)ritch is a member of the
'rate board of governors of the Oklahrnna Associa-
tion of Public Accountants and has healed its
public Relations Committee the past two years .

Viola Brcrcton Clark, '34ed, was awarded the de-
gree of master of science in education by the Uni-
versity of Southern California, in exercises held
in Los Angeles, June 12 .

Charles M. Christcnsen, '34Law, has been named
vice-president and sales manager of Industrial
Sites, Inc., of Tulsa. Before joining the R. H . Sieg-
fried Co ., co-owners of Industrial Sites, Christen-
sen was associated with Employers' Liability As-
surance Corporation.

3

	

Dr . Harold B . Witten, '366s, '36med,
Norman, was recently named superin-
tendent of Central State Hospital, after

serving as acting superintendent since August 1,
1953 . Dr . Witten began his association with Cen-
tral State in June, 1948, and returned to the staff
of the hospital in 1953 after serving with the army
during the Korean war.

3

	

Norman A. Hassler, '376s, has been
promoted to the new position of engi-
neering section head for flight instru

ments in the Flight Instrument Engineering De-
partment of Sperry Gyroscope Company, Great
Neck, New York . Hassler has been with Sperry
since 1948 .

Marvin F. Owens, '37eng, has been named to
luv(I the new Oil and Gas Department formed by
the Central Bank and Trust Company of Denver,
Colorado . Prior to this appointment, Owens was
chief 1'ctrolcuin engineer and assistant general pro-
duction suJ)crintendcnt for the Bay PetrOletml Cor-
poration for the past tight years.

Lt . Col. Bill W. Paden, '38ba, formerly
of Norman, was presented a certificate
of achievement by Fourth Army Head

quarters in informal ceremonies at Ft. Sam Hous-
ton, Texas, last month. The certificate was awarded
for outstanding performance of duty as assistant
chief of operations . Lt . Col. and Mrs. Paden and
their six-year-old son, Mark, are currently in Cali-
fornia, where he is attending a six-month course in
Spanish at the Army Language School, prior to an
assignment in Peru .
Howard R. Born, '38bs, Mrs. Born, and Carolyn

Ellen, 6, are living in Houston, Texas, where he
is manager, Reserve and Evaluation Department,
of Tennessee Production Company.

Glenn L. Scillian, '38bs, Silver Spring, Mary-
land, was recently awarded a certificate of achieve-
ment by the Diamond Ordnance Fuze Laboratories,
Washington, 1) . C., where he holds the position of
Section Chief in the Projectile Fuze Laboratory.
He is an electronic scientist.
R. Dale Vlict, '381.aw, professor of law at O.U .,

has accepted a 12-month guest appointment at the
University of Southern California, Los Angeles,
where he will teach "Conflicts of Law."

39 SEARS-ENDICOTT : Miss Mary Anne
Scars and Harry LeRoy Endicott,
'39bus, both of Oklahoma City, were

married July 17 in the First Baptist church, Okla-
homa City,

40

	

Vivion T. Wayland, '401-aw, is natural-
ization examiner, Department of Jus-
tice, Immigration and Naturalization

Service, in El Paso, Texas. He and Mrs. Wayland
have two sons, Land, 11, and Wade, 9, and one
daughter, Toni Sharon, 5.
O. '1' . McCall, '406us, was elected to the presi-

dcncy of the Norman Chamber of Commerce in a
meeting September 13 . McCall is a former city
commissioner of Norman .

4

	

James E. Fox, Jr ., '41eng, of Stanolind1

	

Oil and Gas Company, has been named
Drilling Research Engineer in the com-

pany's Fort Worth, Texas, office . He was formerly
located in the general office of Stanolind in Tulsa.
Howard C. Vanhooscr, '416us, has been ap-

pointed co-ordinator of oil movements for Platte
Pipe Line Corporation, at Kansas City, Missouri .

Douglas Laws, '536us, and Mrs. Laws and their
son were visitors to the Alumni Office in Sep-
tember . Laws, who lives in Alcoa, Tennessee,
was interested in organizing an alumni club .

Vanhooscr was formerly revenue and oil accountant
for the corporation.

William T. Porter, '41bus, and Mrs. Porter,
Oklahoma City, have chosen the name Frederick
Higgins for their son born July 17 in Oklahoma
City . The Porters live at 2525 N.W . 39 terrace .

'42 Lee Toliver, '42eng, and Mrs. 1'oliver,
the former Barbara Anne O'Rcilly,
'41-'42, are living with their two chil

dren, Margaret Anne, 7, and Michael Edward, 5,
in Albuquerque, New Mexico . Toliver, formerly
an instructor in mechanical engineering at Ohio
State University, is division supervisor in the
drafting department of Sandia Corporation, Albu-
querque.
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Three alumni were among sweepstakes winners in the annual Oklahoma Press Ass'n's newspaper contest . Award winners pictured are Fred Tarman,'10ba, Norman Transcript ; Leland Gourley, '40, Henryetta Free-Lance ; W. D. Little, Ada Evening News ; Charles McWilliams, '43journ, BrokenArrow Ledger . Gaylord T. Newby (extreme right), president, Oklahoma Press Ass'n, made presentations . Contest is a feature of Oklahoma State Fair .

Frank Summers, '426s, '48ma, is director of
speech therapy in the Nowata city schools . He and
Mrs. Summers have two daughters, Janet, 7, and
Susan, 3. Their address is Route 2, Bartlesville .

Russell Black, '42ba, New York City, has been
appointed production supervisor for Radio Free
Europe, the American-sponsored station broad-
casting to Soviet-dominated Eastern and Central
Europe . For Black the appointment to Radio Free
Europe climaxes 15 years of professional radio
work .

Menter G. Baker, Jr ., '426us, has been appointed
special representative of The Life Insurance Com-
pany of Virginia . Baker's offices will be in the
Liberty Bank building, Oklahoma City .
The Rev. Harwood C. Bowman, '42ba, and Mrs.

Bowman have established a home in Washington,
D. C., where he will serve at the Church of Our
Saviour . The Bowmans and their children, Mark,
Catherine, and Harwood, Jr ., have been residing
in Kittanning, Pennsylvania, where he has been
with St . Paul's Episcopal Church .

Harold A. Landsman, '42bus, was recently
named a partner of the firm of Sidney Goodfriend
and Company in New York City.

Robert F. Moon, '42eng, and Mrs. Moon have
chosen the names Christy Ann and Catherine Sue
for their twin daughters born July 18 in St . An-
thony hospital, Oklahoma City . The Moons live at
221 Eubanks, Oklahoma City.
W. Vernon Amrcin, '42, died September 6 of a

brain tumor at Wesley Hosiptal in Oklahoma City .
Amrein, a veteran of World War 11, is survived by
his wife, Charline ; a daughter, Deborah Ann, 6,
and a son, William Roger, 4, all of Noble.

'43

	

James G. Shouse, '43eng, died July 9 in
a Tulsa hospital of complications fol-
lowing a throat operation . Survivors

include his wife, Jean ; two sons, Jimmie Shouse,
4, and Clark Shouse, 2; and a (laughter, Janet
Shouse, 6, all of Muskogee .

Capt . Vernon C. Merrifield, '43bs, '45med, Nor-
man, has completed an orientation course in mili-
tary medical service at Medical Field Service
School, Brooke Army Medical Center in Ft . Sam
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Houston, Texas, and has been transferred to the
Far East.

Dr . Dick Lowry, Jr., '436s, '45med, and Mrs.
Lowry, Oklahoma City, have chosen the name Al-
bert Hunt for their son born August 21 . The Low-
rys have three other children, Dick 111, 9, Julie
Hayden, 7, and Elizabeth June, 4.

Dr . Robert W. King, '43eng, '50med, and Mrs.
King, the former Evelyn Lou Lowry, '43ed, have
returned to Oklahoma City to re-establish their
home . They have been residing in Cleveland,
Ohio, while Dr . King served a three-year resi-
dency in ophthalmology at Cleveland Clinic and
Cleveland City Hospital . Dr . and Mrs. King have
four children, Sheryl Lou, 10, Robert W., Jr ., 8,
Rebecca, 3, and Lisa, 1 .
SMETHERS-McCANDLESS: Mrs. Mina Ma-

gofhn Smethers, '43journ, and A. U. McCandless,
both of Norman, were married July 24 in St .
John's Episcopal church, Norman . Mr . and Mrs.

Woodward County Alumni Club met October 5
in Woodward to receive club charter and to
hear President George L. Cross. New officers
elected at the meeting are pictured : Leonard
Hart, '40bus, vice president; Mrs. Mildred
Figley Teter, '47bus, secretary and treasurer;
and Dr. Joe Duer, '30bs, '32med, president.

McCandless have established a home at 437 W.
Boyd, Norman .
ANDREW-ANDERSON: Miss Nola Belle An-

drew, '43cd, Atoka, and Arthur Gordon Ander-
son, Evanston, Illinois, were married recently in
the First Baptist church, Atoka. The couple has
established a home in Evanston .

'44

	

Dr
. James F. Hohl, '44med, has com-

pleted a fellowship in internal medi-
cine at the Lahey Clinic, Boston, Massa

chusetts, and is now associated with the Sugg
Clinic in Ada. Mrs. Hohl is the former Betty
Chowning, '40ba, '44m .soc .wk. Dr . and Mrs . Hohl
have two daughters, Kathie, 7, and Mary, 4.

William B. Akers, '45eng, is living in
145

	

Nashville, Tennessee, where he is pres-
ident of Asphalt Products Company, Inc.

Dr. J . '1' . Brooks, '45med, Mrs. Brooks, and
their two sons, Gary Norman and Jeffrey Lane,
are living in Sepulveda, California, where Dr .
Brooks is engaged in the practice of medicine .
Dr . Walter A. Poznanski and Mrs. Poznanski,

the former Jean Chambers, '456a, '491ned, have
chosen the name Walter Robert for their son born
August 19 . Mrs. Poznanski, known professionally
as Dr. Jean Chambers, is a former resident of Okla-
homa City.

'46 Lt . Betty Haniotis, '46ba, Okmulgee,
was graduated in July from the WAC
Officer Basic Course at the Women's

Army Corps Center, Fort Lee, Virginia . Lieuten-
ant Haniotis received her commission in February
of this year when she entered the training course .

4

	

Lyle N. Baker, and Mrs. Baker, the
former Elizabeth Kitchens, '47ed,
'49m .ed, have chosen the name Diana

Kaye for their daughter born recently in Tulsa.
Charles R. Heaney, Jr ., '47eng, and Mrs. Heaney

have chosen the name Mary Ann for their daugh-
ter born August 7. The Heaneys live in Tulsa, and
have two sons .
Dr . Jess E. Miller, '47med, and Mrs. Miller, the



former Virginia Dodson, '47bs, have re-established
a home in Oklahoma City at 520 N.W . 19 . The
Millers have two children, Julie and Bill .

Robert L. Stover, '47cng, and Mrs. Stover, the
former Ann Kecsler, '476us, have chosen the name
Peggy Catherine for their daughter born August
28 at Odcssa, Texas. The Stovers have two sons,
Robert Louis, Jr ., 3 and Bruce Henry, 5.

(;apt. Bill J . Simon, '471ned, Perry, has com-
pleted an orientation course in military medical
service at Medical Field Service School, Brooks
Army Medical Center, Ft. Sam Houston, Texas,
and has been transferred to William Beaumont
Army Hospital, Fort Bliss, Texas.
James E. Pearson, '47ba, '49ina, was awarded

the degree of master of arts at coin incricenicrit
exercises at the University of Minnesota on June
12, 1954 .
John Rex Baker, Jr ., '476us, and Mrs . Baker

have chosen the name Mark Dixon for their son
born August 14 at St . Anthony hospital, Oklahoma
City . The Bakers have another son, John Rex III, 2.

SCII11"1 "'MA(',IIF.R-McWIIIR'I'h.R : Miss Ursula
Schiffmacher, Stuttgart, German), and Dr. Wal-
lace W. McWhirter, '47ba, '51med, were married
June 14 in Stuttgart . Dr . and Mrs. McWhirter have
returned to the United States, where he is serving as
resident in Radiology at (,race Hospital, Detroit,
Michigan .

Paul E. Opp, '476us, and Mrs. Opp, the former
Louise (irifhn, '47, have chosen the name Steven
Edward for their son born July 11 . Mr . and Mrs.
Opp, formerly of Nashville, Tennessee, have moved
to Memphis, where he is a sales representative for
Eastman Kodak Company.

Robert A. Rutland, '47journ, former United
Press staff member in Oklahoma City, has been
appointed as an instructor in the graduate de-
partment of journalism in the University of Cali-
fornia at Los Angeles. Rutland has left a research
associateship in the State Historical Society of
Iowa, Iowa City, to assume his new duties .

Harry H. Hill, Jr .,

	

'48eng,

	

'51m.eng,148 Norman, has been named chairman of
the department of mechanics and en-
gineering metallurgy at the University

of Oklahoma . Hill has been a member of the fac-
ulty at O.U . since 1947 .

Floy Smith, '48eng, '50in.eng, and Mrs . Smith
are living in Ft . Worth, Texas, where he is associ-
ated with Convair in the research department.

William R. McWilliams, '486us, and Mrs. Mc-
Williams, the former Jean Johnson, '50ba, have
chosen the name Jenny Mott for their daughter
born August 28 at St. Anthony hospital, Oklahoma
City . The couple has two other children, Lvnn, 2,
and Bill, 1, and reside at 2241 N.W . 52, Oklahoma
City.

Charles D. Robbins, Jr ., '48eng, is now a member
of the technical staff of the flight operations divi-
sion, Hughes Research and Dcvelopuient, Culver
City, California . lie was formerly employed with
the National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics.
Roy Wade, Jr ., '48bus, Oklahoma City, has been

named the outstanding employee of a 5-state inter-
nal revenue bureau district by the National Office
Career Development Committee. Wade will go to
Washington, D. C., as one of 12 internal revenue
bureau employees in the nation to take a super-
visory training course to prepare him for a more
responsible management position .

Marvin C. Recd, '48eng, and Mrs. Reed, the for-
mer Marjorie Marshall, '486fa, have chosen the
name Brian Hadley for their son born August 30
in Shawnee. The Reeds have another son, Mar-
shall Carl Reed, 4.

James W. Rockhold, '48eng, and Mrs. Rock-
hold are living in Great Bend, Kansas, where he
is a consulting petroleum and geological engineer.

Floy W. Smith, '48eng, '50ms, and Mrs. Smith,
the former Pate Payte, '44-'46, have chosen the
name Mark Payte for their son born July 6. The
Smiths are living in Ft . Worth, where he is a nu-
clear engineer with Consolidated Vultee Aircraft
Corp.

Roscoe Rouse, Jr ., '486a, '52ma, has been named
Baylor University librarian, after serving a year as
acting librarian . Prior to going to Baylor, he served
as assistant librarian and acting librarian at North-
eastern Oklahoma State College and was editor of
the Ohlahonaa Lihrarian .

Fred D. Winter, and Mrs. Winter, the former
Betty Anderson, '486a, have chosen the name
Larry Robert for their son born July 22 in Hous-
ton. Mr . and Mrs. Winter have two other children,
David, 4, and Marilyn, 2.

Harry Carver, '486a, '501,aw, and Mrs. Carver,
the former Patricia Hall, '49ba, have chosen the
name Lauren for their daughter born July 6 in St.
Anthony's hospital . The Carvers live at 430 N.W .
44, Oklahoma City .

)49 Oscar W. Davison,

	

'49d.cd

	

O.U. di-
rector of school and community services
and lecturer in education, was recently

named executive secretary-treasurer of the Oklaho-

ma State School Boards Association . Dr . Davison
joined the O.U . faculty in 1948.

Robert T. Nichols, '49bus, Tulsa, and Mrs.
Nichols, the former Mary Currie, '47h .ec, have
chosen the name Melanie Anne for their daughter
born July 31 . Mr . and Mrs. Nichols have another
daughter, Barbara Lee, 3.

Ernest Wright, '49ba, '50m .ed, Mrs. Wright, and
their two daughters have moved to the Panama
Canal Zone, where Wright will teach the next two
years in one of the two government-operated high
schools in the Zone.
Howard B. Hamilton, '49eng, Wichita, Kansas,

has been awarded a National Science Foundation
fellowship for study leading to doctor of philosophy

degree at the University of Oklahoma . Hamilton
was one of eight former students at the University
of Oklahoma to be named a fellowship winner .
Dr . Richard Loy, '49med, and Mrs. Loy, the

former Joanne Mullinan, '416a, have chosen the
name Susan Jeanne for their daughter born August
11 . They live in Pawhuska, and have two other
children, Judith Ann, 4, and Tommic, 2 .

Warren I? . Moeller, '496us, '50m .bus, has re-
turned to Georgia Tech as assistant professor in
industrial management after spending the summer
at the University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Nebraska,
as visiting lecturer in business statistics.
WayncE. Moeller, '496us, '5fhn.bus, has resigned

as instructor in economics at the University of Ne-
braska to accept a position of assistant professor of
business administration at Texas A.&M. College,
College Station, Texas.

Clee Fitzgerald, '49ba, '511,aw, and Mrs. Fitz-
geralsl, the former Jennie Locke, '406a, '41Lib .sci,
Stillwater, announced the birth of a girl August 2.
They have named their daughter Frances Ann.

Richard L. O'Shields, '49eng, has joined Latex
Gulf Oil Companyanv as, field superintendentc

	

for the
company's operations in Leesville, Louisiana .
O'Shields was formerly associated with Salt Water
Control, Inc., in Fort Worth, Texas.

Lt. Dick Jones, '53phys.ed, is heing c _mgratulated by Gen. Thomas Sherhourne, for role Jones
played as advisor to the Army team that recently won inter-service track meet . Jones is a former
O.U. highjumper . 1-le's stationed at Camp Carson, Colorado, where he's serving as artillery officer .

BLACK-BLACK: Miss Lemoync Black and Vir-
gil Black, '49phann, both of Oklahoma City, were
married July 24 in Wesley Methodist church . The
couple has established a home at 2137 N. Rhode
Island, Oklahoma City .

Leonard R. Hawn, Jr ., '49eng, was awarded the
degree of master of science in engineering by Cali-
fornia Institute of Technology in commencement
exercises held June 11 in Pasadena, California .

O Floyd Calvert, '50eng, is a mechanical

15

	

engineer with the Corps of Engineers m
Tulsa. He and Mrs. CaIvcrt have two

slaughters, Sherry Lynn, 5, and Hallie Ann, 1 .
Jesse J. Hansard, '506us, has been promoted to
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assistant office manager for the International Busi-
ness Machines Corporation in the Bethlehem, Penn-
sylvania, office. Hansard was formerly associated
with the firm in Washington, I) . C.

Lt. Lindbergh J. Rahhal, '50bs, '53med, is in
the medical corps of the air force, and is stationed
at Reese Air Force Base, Lubbock, Texas.

Walter J . Napierata, '50bus, is an insurance ad-
ministrator living in Hartford, Connecticut.

Perry E. White, '50journ, formerly of Stillwater,
has announced the purchase of the Big Pasture
News, published at Grandfield, Oklahoma . White
had been advertising salesman for the Stillruater
Daily News-Press since March, 1953 . He and Mrs.
White, the former Helen Juedcman, '47ed, have
chosen the name Cynthia Gay for their daughter
born August 24 . They also have a sun, Keith
Perry, 2.

Jack R. Mills, '50bs, and Mrs. Mills, the former
Earleen Simon, '49bfa, have chosen the name
Nancy Leigh for their slaughter born August 17 in
Oklahoma City . They also have a son, Jack R. Mills,
Jr ., 3.
Frank F. Painter, '50bs, Tulsa, has accepted a

position with Creole Petroleum Corp ., in Caracas,
Venezuela, South America. Painter was formerly
with Carter Oil Co., in Tulsa.
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Courtesy
Okleihoma Planning and Rezources Board

Artist-R-eil P .-on

This fine sketch of Bud Wilkinson is available free to any Sooner who wants it . Requests should
be sent to Oklahoma Planning and Resources Board, State Capitol, Oklahoma City 5, Oklahoma .

Kenneth J . Starks, '50bs, '52ms, Clinton, was
awarded the degree of doctor of philosophy in en-
tomology in commencement exercises at Iowa State
College, August 27 .
DENNIS-WILSON: Miss Bculah Dennis, Kiowa,

and John H. Wilson, '50pharm, Oklahoma City,
were married June 12 in Capitol Presbyterian
Church, Oklahoma City . Mr . and Mrs. Wilson have
established a home at 3029 N.W . 14 .

Dr . Joella Pyeatte, '50bs, '54med, is interning at
Wesley Hospital in Oklahoma City . Dr . Pyeatte is
the former Joella Campbell, Oklahoma City . She
is the wife of J . E. 1'yeatte, a senior in the O.U
medical school .

Lt . Eloise Dotts, '50bus, was graduated in July
from the WAC Officer Basic Course at the Wom-
en's Army Corps Center, Fort Lee, Virginia . Lieu-
tenant Dotts, a former Oklahoma resident, re-
ceived her commission in February .

Francis S. Irvine, Jr., '50Law, and Mrs. Irvine,
the former Betty Sullivan, '49ba, have chosen the
name Marilee for their slaughter born August 4.
The Irvines live at 4415 N. Terry, Oklahoma City .

James L. Phillips, Jr ., '50eng, is a member of the
technical staff of the Radar Division, Hughes Re-
search and Development, Culver City, California .

George M. McKown, '50eng, is an engineer

trainee for Loffland Brothers Drilling Company in
Casper, Wyoming.

Alvin E. Carey, '50bs, is beginning his second
year of teaching at the Bushy Park Air Base, Eng-
land . Mrs. Carey and their three children, Mere-
(ith, Elaine, and Alan, are residing with him in
London .

Elvin J . Brown, '50Law, Norman, will be the
new Clceclaod county judge as a result of his vic-
tory over the incumbent in the Democratic run-off
election July 27 . The run-off victory assures Brown
of election as there will be nu Republican candi-
date for the post in the November gcncr:d elec-
tion . IIe will take his place on the bench in Jan-
uary .

James A. Burnett, '50m .ed, and Mrs. Burnett,
Edmond, have chosen the name James Craig for
their son born July 8 in the Edmond I lospital . '1'he
Burnetts also have a daughter, Carolyn, 3 .
ALSPAUGH-ANDRES : Miss Ann Simmons

Alspaugh, Greenwich, Connecticut, and Paul An-
thony Andres, '50journ, Oklahoma City, were mar-
ried July 24 in the Cathedral of Our Lady of Per-
petual Hclp, Oklahoma City .
HOWE-HOWARD : Miss Elizabeth Howc, An-

dover, Massachusetts, and Philip B. Howard, `50ba,
formerly of Enid, were married July 24 in the
North Parish Church, North Andover. The couple
will live in Cambridge, Massachusetts, where the
bridegroom is attending Harvard University .
William M. Carroll, '50ed, Winfield, Kansas, is

the new high school coach at Wentworth Military
Academy. Carroll, a Big Seven athletic star, served
during the past year as director of athletics and
football and track coach at Southwestern College .

William J . Krepps, '50bs, and Mrs. Krepps have
chosen the name William J . Krepps, Jr ., for their
son born in St. Anthony Hospital, Oklahoma City,
on August 30 . Their home is at 3713 N.W . 18,
Oklahoma City .

Lt. Charles R. Junes, '50ba, '52Law, and Mrs.
Jones, Riverside, California, have chosen the name
Rebb Sterling for their son born recently in River-
side .
MONNET-CUNNINGHAM : Miss Martha Jean

Monnet, '50ba, Oklahoma City, became the bride
of William Alfred Cunningham, Delano, Cali-
fornia, May 1 in the Westminster Presbyterian
Church, Oklahoma City . The couple is at home
at 1310'y'2 N. W. 15, Oklahoma City .
ABBOTT-WALLACE : Miss Patricia Ncll Ab-

l)ott, '50journ, Durant, and Wayne Nelson Wal-
lace, Midland, Texas, were married May 8 in the
home of the bride's parents . After a wedding trip
to New Orleans, Louisiana, the couple is at home
in Midland, Texas.

Jim Abbott and Mrs. Abbott, the former Joyce
Johnston, '50ed, Shamrock, Texas, have chosen
the name Anderson Kevin for their son born Jan-
uary 13 .

George B. Hanson, '50geol, Liberal, Kansas,
recently taught a six-hour short course on Drilling
Fluids in Kansas sponsored by the University of
Kansas .

David L. Morgan, '50bus, and Mrs. Morgan, the
former Linda Erickson, '52, are living in Tulsa
where Morgan is an insurance broker .

James T. Freeman, '50ba, '50ms, and Mrs.
Donna S . Freeman, '51bs, are living at 837V2 8th
Street, Ames, Iowa, while Freeman is assistant pro-
fessor of psychology at Iowa State College there.
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Hugh Ledford, '51bs, is now with the
1 architectural firm of Henry Stein-

boiner in San Antonio, Texas. Mr .
and Mrs. Ledford and their two children, Brent,
2, and Tranette, four months, live at 407 Pilgrim
Drive, San Antonio.

Robert D. Hill, '51bs, '52m .eng, is a research
chemical engineer with the Celanese Corporation



of America. Mr . and Mrs. Hill have a daughter,
Jennifer, 1, and live in Corpus Christi, Texas.

Wilbur L. Bressler, '51ms, is research laboratory
supervisor for Dow Chemical Company, in Free-
port, Texas. Mr . and Mrs. Bressler have two sons,
William Leland, 5, and Mark Eugene, 1 .

Judy Bounds Coleman, '51ed, '53nafa, is living
in Pittsburg, Kansas, where she is teaching voice
at Kansas State Teachers College.
KLINGSICK-HARLOW : Gareld David Kling-

sick, '51eng, and Miss Patricia Louise Harlow were
married June 26 in the Lawrence Avenue Baptist
church, Oklahoma City . Mr . and Mrs. Klingsick
arc establishing a home in Wichita, Kansas .

J. P. Neal, '51I_aw, and Mrs. Neal, the former
Mary Lingenfelter, '48bs, have chosen the name
Larry Lingenfelter for their son born August 22
in Oklahoma City . The Neals live in Midland,
Texas.

Claude Arnold, '51ba, and Mrs. Arnold, Ed-
monton, Alberta, Canada, have chosen the name
Blake Calvin for their son born August 25 in Ed-
monton . The Arnolds have another son, Cody, 2 .
Other Kircher, '51eng, will take advanced

work in chemical engineering at the University of
Wisconsin under a National Science Foundation
fellowship awarded recently . Kircher is from Fair-
land, Oklahoma .
Charles R . Crane, '51bs, '52ms, has received a

fellowship from the National Science Foundation
for study leading to a doctor of philosophy degree
in Biochemistry . Crane, who is from Barnsdall, will
complete his studies at Florida State University .
Norman McNabb, '51bus, Norman, has taken

over as head grid coach at Casady School in Okla-
homa City . A four-year letterman at left guard
for O.U ., McNabb now operates a sporting goods
store in Norman .

Joseph P. Young, '51eng, has been awarded the
degree of master of science in aeronautical engi-
neering by the University of California . The degree
was received in commencement exercises held in
Los Angeles on June 12 .

Monroe L. Billington, '51ma, Duncan, is attend-
ing the University of Kentucky, where he is work-
ing toward the degree of doctor of philosophy in
history . The topic of his dissertation will be the
life of Thomas Pryor Gore, former United States
senator from Oklahoma .

Ernie Schultz, Jr ., '51ba, has been released from
active duty after serving with the United States
Army since February, 1951 . Lieutenant Schultz
saw service in Korea and Japan (luring his tour of
duty .

Charles H. Elliott, '51eng, was recently named
interme(liate geophysicist in Stanolind Oil and Gas
Company's Midland, Texas, Geophysical Office .
Elliott was formerly located in the general office
in Tulsa.
Robert C. Anderson, '51bus, and Mrs. Anderson

have chosen the name Daryl for their daughter
born July 18 . The Andcrsons also have a son, Mark
Wilson Anderson, 2.
Louis F. Trost, Jr ., '51bus, is manager of South-

western Bell Telephone Company, in Tulsa. He and
Mrs. Trost, the former Ann Tillma, '51cd, have two
children, Louis 111, 2, and Scott, 9 months .
PHILLIPS-MACK: Miss Patricia Ann Phillips,

'51journ, Bartlesville, and Clifford Robert Mack,
Terra Bella, California, were married recently in
the First Methodist Church, Bartlesville . The couple
has established a home in Kalamazoo, Michigan,
after a wedding trip to lake Michigan .
BROCK-11LANKS : Miss Kathryn Ann Brock,

'52ba, Holdenville, and Clifton David Blanks,
'51geol, McAlester, were married April 16 in
Barnard Memorial Methodist Church, Holdenville.

Lt . Wyndell E. Brogden, '51bfa, and Mrs. Brog-
den, have chosen the name Theodore for their
son born April 27 in the U. S. Army Hospital,

A Student Views Dallas

tit: TLNSION began to mount Wednes-
day before the Dallas game. The big-

gest concern of students was, "Will Pro-
fessor Snarf give us a free cut Friday?" The
biggest complaint was, "Oh, no! Not a quiz
Monday." By Friday morning the campus
was astir . Cars were gaudily painted with
red "Beat Texas" signs, and were sporting
red and white streamers.
By 10 o'clock the traffic had hit weary

U. S. 77, south. The convoy increased in
size throughout the afternoon, and covered
the 200 miles to Dallas as quickly as four
wheels and an engine could get there.
Like ants at a picnic, the football fans

swarmed over Dallas . They were every-
where; in the streets, in hotels, restaurants,
night clubs and private homes. As a senior
I had seen the football festival several times .
There was no change from the previous
years except that the crowd was bigger, the
noise louder, the confusion greater-and
the football better! These superlatives seem
to fit every year .
The usual crowd packed around the

Baker and Adolphus hotels . Hundreds of
cars streamed past, all filled with students
screaming like banshees . In the Sooner rally
around the Adolphus, red and white ban-
ners and badges were present in profusion .
As soon as a large crowd had gathered, the
cheerleaders led the rooting for Big Red
. . . The students yelled their young lungs
out. Nearby, the Texans competed for the
distinction of making the loudest racket .
It was impossible to tell whowon .
The fans soon tired of whistle-rahs an(]

yeah-teams and broke up to roam the streets .
The downtown hotels soon filled with the
throng, froth the lobby to the top floor. A
group of Texans started a "Beat O. U."
chant, and were immediately drowned in
a chorus of "We're Number One, Hey!"
The local nightclubs were full of pleas-

ure-seekers . Smooth dance music was
swamped in a deluge of "Boomer Sooner."
No class worries were apparent here . The
entire campus had migrated to Dallas for
a weekend of complete, unrestrained good
tithes .
The city was like a deserted ballroom

Saturday morning. The merry-making
which had rocked the town the night be-
fore was tucked in bed. The Dallas police
took a brief rest . By mid-morning the streets

By LARRY LEVIEUX, '55

were again crowded, but quieter. The
gathe had now taken a more serious aspect .
"What are the odds now?" was the ques-
tion of the day. The exuberant overconfi-
dence of the night before was gone, and
partisans of both sides were worrying about
the success of their respective teams.
By noon the football crowd had begun

to head toward Fair Park . The Texas State
Fair, world-famous, opened its gates and
welcomed the largest number of people
ever to see a football game in the southwest,
76,204, to the Cotton Bowl . Soon the sta-
dium was packed and steaming in the
warm autumn sun .
The Texas-O. U. game was its usual hys-

terical self-always an exciting contest be-
tween two evenly-matched teams. The
Sooners were again successful . Their power
and speed were too much for the Texans
to the tune Of a 14-7 score. With 30 seconds
until the final gun indicated on the score-
board clock, a group of young, rabid Sooner
fans pulled down the wooden goalposts. if
one of the last two Texas pass plays had
been completed for a touchdown, making
the score 14-13, the referee would have been
in a touchy situation . The game was over
and the two groups, one very happy and
one very sad, began to file slowly out of the
stadium and out of the fairgrounds .
The noise and tension had subsided . The

Oklahotnans were satisfied with the per-
formance of their team and were willing to
let the Texans off without too much rib-
bing. After all, Texas had lost six of the
last seven of these yearly spectacles . How-
ever, I didn't detect too much sympathy
among the bet collectors going the rounds
of their buddies.
By Sunday night, all was quiet again on

the home front. The students had returned
to Norman, big heads and all, and were
preparing their little minds for that never-
ending class Monday morning. An abortive
attempt was made to pressure President
Cross into allowing a holiday for winning
the game, but a threat to cancel other holi-
days promptly squelched that . Resigned to
their fate, the disappointed students re-
turned to their residences . "Dallas" was
over again-and the campus was glad of it .
But you heard the same comment from
everywhere, "Wait till next year." (The

Continued Page 30
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Mrs. Jim Langhatn, Jim Langham,'35eng, and (seated) Wayne Bumpas, '28-'29, and Mrs. Bumpas,
all of Dallas, attended the Alumni Luncheon before the Texas Christian game at O.U . September 26 .

Sapporo, Hokkaido, Japan. The family is living
there while Brogden is stationed with the 1st
Cavalry Division, Camp Crawford, Japan.

John H. Kyle, '51ba, '53ma, has been appointed
editor of the Johns Hopkins Press, Johns Hopkins
University, Baltimore, Maryland .
Duane Bell, '516a, Liberal, Kansas, Rhodes

Scholar, has just completed his third year at
Oxford .

Ray Davidson, '51eng, Mrs. Davidson, and
daughters, Karla and Cindy, are now residing in
Liberal, Kansas, where Davidson is a sales engi-
neer for Dowell, Incorporated .

Lawrence R. Selkirk, '51eng, Norman, won a
third prize award of $6100 in annual competition
sponsored by the Texas section of the Institute of
Aeronautical Sciences . His paper was submitted in
compettion against students from 14 other col-
leges and universities.
William McKinley Riddle, '516a, and Mrs. Rid-

dle, the former Bette Josephine Hetzler, '476fa, are
living in Wichita, Kansas, where Riddle is a geol-
ogist with the Pure Oil Company. The couple has
one child, Bruce, 2.

William P. Montgomery, '51journ, is living in
El Paso, Texas, where he is police reporter for the
El Paso Times.

Chester C. Fields, '51m .ed, and Mrs. Mildred
Fields, '51m .ed, are living in Mojave, California,
where both are teaching school .

'52 Lt . Wayne B. Miller, Jr ., '52bus, is
serving with the army in the 15th Ord-
nance Battalion, at Fort Bliss, Texas.

Lieutenant Miller was commissioned in the Regu-
lar Army in 1952 .

Charles E. Acuff, '52soc .wk, is serving overseas
with the army as a personnel administrative spe-
cialist . Acuff formerly was employed with the
Laramie County Department of Public Welfare in
Cheyenne, Wyoming.

Lt. Robert Fulton, Jr ., '526us, is serving on ac-
tive duty with the air force. He is stationed at
Wichita, Kansas, where he is an auditor .

Charles F. Robinson, '52bs, '53ms, recently con-
cluded a four-week radioisotopes course at the Oak
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Ridge Institute of Nuclear Studies, Oak Ridge,
Tennessee. Robinson lives at 3826 N.W . 12, Okla-
homa City .
Lt . Harry E. Rainbolt, '526us, Norman, has

been awarded the Bronze Star Medal for meritor-
ious service in Korea with the 40th Infantry Divi-
sion. The medal was presented by the command-
ing general, Fort Buckner, Okinawa.

Charles W. Reich, '52bs, has received a fellow-
ship for advanced study of physics at Rice Institute,
Houston, Texas. Reich, who lives in Oklahoma
City, received the award from the National Science
Foundation .
Mark A. Melton, '52bs, Norman, has received a

National Science Foundation fellowship for study
at Columbia University . Melton will take advanced
work in earth sciences at Columbia.

Patrick H. Jones, '52pharm, is a pharmacist liv-
ing in New Boston, Texas.
Thomas Boles, '52m .ed, Greenville, Texas, has

accepted an associate professorship of music at
Bethel College at McKenzie, Tennessee.
BONDURANT-LAND : Miss Elizabeth Joan Bon-

durant, '52h.ec, Oklahoma City, and A. Glenn
Land, Denison, Texas, were married July 23 in the
pastor's study of the Van Nuys Methodist Church,
Van Nuys, California . Mrs. Land has returned to
Norman, where she is serving as food director at
the Memorial Student Union building until she
leaves to join Land, who is in Venezuela with an
oil company.

David S. Tackett, '526a, Oklahoma City, is now
enrolled at Sorbonne University in Paris, France .
He is majoring in foreign languages.

Clarence F. Talbot, '516s, is living in Houston,
Texas, where he is employed by Stanolind Oil and
Gas Company. Talbot is a junior accountant in the
accounting department, Houston Division Office .
Jeneanne Johnston, '52journ, Lawton, has been

appointed an instructor in journalism and assist-
ant in the publications once at Oklahoma College
for Women, in Chickasha. Miss Johnston served
(luring the past year as field secretary at Midwest-
ern University, Wichita Falls, Texas.

Mark Aldridge Melton, '52bs, Norman, has
been named winner of a National Science Founda-
tion fellowship for work on a doctor's degree in

geology. He will continue his studies at Columbia
University, where he has been since last Sep-
tember.
WEBB-PICKARD : Miss Janet Marie Webb,Okla-

horna City, and Joseph Carlyle Pickard, '52eng,
Henderson, Texas, were married April 23 in the
Church of God, Oklahoma City .

Pat R. Wrigley, '52hus, has been named to the
industrial relations department of the Western
petroleum Refiners Association and now makes
his home in Tulsa.

Lt . Danny E. Delciello, '52bus, McAlester, has
been promoted to first lieutenant while serving
with the Army's V Corps in Germany. Lt . Dcl-
ciello is an ammunition train commander in the
18th Field Artillery Battalion's Service Battery .
Lt. Robert L. Bingham, '52geol, El Dorado,

Arkansas, has qualified as a carrier pilot atter six
successful landings aboard the light aircraft car-
rier USS Monterey in the Gulf of Mexico.
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Lt . Gilbert R. Miller, '53bs, is serving
with the Strategic Air Command at Ells-
worth Air Force Base, in South Dakota .

Lieutenant Miller recently graduated from the Photo
and Radar Intelligence School at Lowry Air Force
Base .

Donald E. Logsdon, '53cng, Mrs. Logsdon, and
Michael, 7, are living in New Cuyama, California,
where Logsdon is a junior engineer for Richfield
Oil Corporation.

Grace Ellen Brett, 53ba, is an interior decorator
living in Calgary, Alberta, Canada . She is associated
with 1'. Eaton Company, Ltd.

Lt. Albert L. Welsh II, '53journ, and Mrs. Welsh,
the former Carol Holderby, '53ed, have established
a home in San Antonio, where Lieutenant Welsh
is stationed at Lackland Air Force Base.
Jack E. Esslinger, '53bs, has received a fellow-

ship from the National Science Foundation for
study of medical sciences at Rice Institute. Esslinger
is from Oklahoma City and has currently been
studying under a similar fellowship awarded last
year .

Lt . George R. Lange, '536us, is serving on active
duty with the U.S. Air Force at Lowry Air Force
Base, Denver, Colorado .
MULKY-PORTMAN : Miss Mary Lynne Mulky,

'53ed, and William E. Portman, '52eng, both of
Oklahoma City, were married August 13 in the
First Christian Church, Oklahoma City . Mr . and
Mrs. Portman have established a home in Norman .
SMITH-CORNELIUS: Miss Vera Verda Smith,

'53m .ed, Bethany, and James Buel Cornelius, Okla-
homa City, were married recently in Oklahoma
City .
JOHNSON-GAY: Martha Gelene Johnson, '53ed,

and James Clinton Gay, '306us, both of Oklahoma
City, were married recently in St . John's Episcopal
Church . Mr. and Mrs. Gay have established a home
at 1110 Wilshire boulevard, Oklahoma City, fol-
lowing a trip through the Pacific and Canadian
northwest.

Lt . William F. Harrah, '536us, is serving in the
Far East with theU. S. Marine Corps.
HINTZE-HARDY-Miss Nancy Carolyn Hintze,

'53bs, Bartlesville, and William Heber Hardy, Salt
Lake City, Utah, were married recently in the Salt
Lake City Temple. The couple has established a
home at Provo, Utah, where the bridegroom at-
tends Brigham Young University.
BOONE-COATES : Miss Betty Jean Boone, '53ba,

and Carrol Franklin Coates, '51 ba, '54ma, both of
Oklahoma City, were married July 22 in Pilgrim
Congregational Church .
BOYLE-DALE : Miss Lou Ann Boyle, '53journ,

and Dan E. Dale, both of Enid, were married June
11 in Enid . Mr . and Mrs. Dale have moved to
Wichita, Kansas, where Mrs. Dale will teach in the



public schools . Dale, who completed four years in
the navy in September, plans to enrol in the Uni-
versity of Wichita.

Mary Helen Montgomery, '53journ, began work
in the public relations department of the Baptist
General Convention of Oklahoma in Oklahoma
City on July 1 . Miss Montgomery was news editor
of the LeFlore County Sun, Poteau, during the
past year.

Lt. Richard K. Roberts, '536us, is serving over-
seas with the army as a battalion motor officer .
Lieutenant Roberts has been awarded the Korean
Presidential Unit Citation .

James L. Farrow, '53pharm, and Mrs. Farrow
have chosen the name Theresa Sue for their (laugh-
ter born July 16 . The Farrows live at 3105 N.W .
28, Oklahoma City .
RICKER-SNOW: Miss Sallie Lee Ricker, '53bs,

Tulsa, and James Byron Snow, Jr ., '53bs, Okla-
homa City, were married July 17 in the garden at
the home of the bride's parents in Tulsa.

Richard D. Hughes, '53ph.d, is a member of the
consulting firm of Bullock and Hughes, Petroleum
Geologists Limited. Hughes is the manager of the
Vancouver office of the firm, which also has offices
in Calgary, Alberta, Canada .

Lt . Lee R. Lumpkin, '53med, formerly of Okla-
homa City, recently completed a one-year intern-
ship at Tripler Army Hospital, Honolulu, and will
be assigned to the Air Force Medical Station at
Biggs Air Force Base, Texas. Lieutenant Lumpkin
is a veteran of duty in Italy during World War 11,
and holds the Combat Medical Badge and the
Bronze Star Medal .

Arthur C. Atkins, '53eng, recently attended the
Quartermaster Corps' petroleum analysis course at
Caven Point, New York . He is a private in the
army . His address is Pvt. A. C. Atkins, 85 W. 15th
St ., Bayonne, New Jersey .
K. Dan Hardin, '53eng, is a staff member of the

Sandia Corporation, Albuquerque, New Mexico .
He and Mrs. Hardin have one son, K. Dan, Jr.
They live at 1920 N. Alvarado Drive, Albuquerque,
New Mexico.
Evelyn Louise Edgar, '53bs, is a commerce

teacher at Johnson High School, Johnson, Kansas .
Her address is Box 385, Johnson.

Martha AnnThompson, '536us, is employed as a
reservationist for American Airlines in Oklahoma
city.
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Edward Newman Brandt, Jr ., '546s, and
Mrs. Brandt, the former Patricia Ann
Lawson, '53bs, are living in Stillwater,

where both are doing graduate work leading to the
degree of master of science . Brandt has received
an appointment as a graduate assistant in the math-
ematics department, while his wife is doing chem-
ical work on a government research grant in the
zoology department .
Ralph Hodges, '54Law, is now practicing law in

Durant .
DOUTHIT-DUCKETT: Miss Helen Douthit,

'546us, Claude, Texas, and James G. Duckett,
Drumright, were married recently in the First
Methodist Church, Konawa . Mr . and Mrs. Duckett
have established a home at 201 N.E . 16, Oklahoma
City, where the bridegroom will continue his
studies in the University School of Medicine .

Robert Waldrop, '54journ, is assistant teletype
and make-up editor for the St . Joseph News-Press,
St . Joseph, Missouri .

Harry Merigis, '54ph.cl, was recently named prin-
cipal of the elementary school at Eastern Illinois
State College, Charleston, Illinois . Dr. Merigis was
formerly a research associate with the Kellogg
Foundation for the past two years, assigned to the
University of Texas and the University of Okla-
homa .

,"as
Daily Pullman - Chair Car Streamliner

Between Chicago, Kansas City,
Oklahoma City and Texas

On the Texas Chief it's an overnight trip
each way between Oklahoma and Chi-
cago-a daytime trip either way between
Oklahoma and Texas .

Texas Chief travelers enjoy a choice
of private sleeping room accommoda-
tions, or economical reclining seat chair
cars . Colorful lounge facilities, famous
Fred Harvey meals, and Courier nurse
service are regular Texas Chief features .

For service call or write . . .

R. F. EMANUEL, Divn . Pass . Agt.
112 N. Robinson St .

Telephone: CEntral 2-2501
Oklahoma City 2, Okla.
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CRITES-CLINCH : Miss Mary Crites, '54h .ec,
and Lt . Walter D. Clinch, '52eng, Joplin, Mis-
souri, were married June 9 in Dachau, Germany,
where Lieutenant Clinch has been serving with
the army . ]'he couple returned to the United States
in September.
STEWART-DALLAS : Miss Betty Jo Stewart,

'54, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, and Otis D. Gallas,
'54eng, Kermit, Texas, were married June 5 in
McFarlin Memorial Methodist Church, Norman .
Mr . and Mrs. Gallas are residing in Odessa, Texas,
where he is engaged in engineer training.
DEUPREE-BARTELL : Miss Dixie Deupree, '54,

Oklahoma City, and Denny Bartell, '54eng, Mag-
nolia, Arkansas, were married September 11 in
Westminster Presbyterian Church, Oklahoma City .
ALTHOUS1:-BURKE: Miss Carolyn Ruth Ale-

house, '54 Calgary, Alberta, Canada, and Ens. J .
Lee Burke III, '54bs, Jal, New Mexico, were mar-
ried April 17 . Ensign Burke is presently on active
duty with the navy .

Fred T. Eslick, '54eng, recently received a gold
medal from the American Society of Military En-
gineers as one of the 10 outstanding military en-
gineers in the nation. Eslick has also been named
outstanding civil engineering student at O.U . by
the American Society of Civil Engineers.

Lt. Charles M. Fullerton, '54bus, Oklahoma
City, has been attending the ordnance Guided
Missile School at Redstone Arsenal near Hunts-
ville, Alabama. Lieutenant Fullerton had previously
been stationed at Aberdeen Proving Grounds, Mary-
land .

Lee Roy Bondurant, '54bus, formerly of Ed-
uiond, has completed a six-week training period
for Colgate-Palmolive Co ., in Kansas City, Mis-
souri.
KONIG-McKENZIE : Miss Ruth Konig, Braun-

schweig, Germany, and Ce,y Harland McKenzie,
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'54ed, were married recently in the Central Church
of Christ, Norman. The couple has established a
home in Norman, where McKenzie is recreational
director at Central State Hospital .

Robert S. Patterson, '54eng, Wewoka, has ac-
cepted a position with Cities Service Oil Company.
His initial assignment is with the oil production
division, Great Bend, Kansas .
O. Ray Buckley, '54journ, and Mrs. Buckley have

chosen the name Bruce for their son born July 11 .
Buckley is employed by the Purcell Register as ad-
vert_sing salesman and shop employe. The Buckleys
live in Norman .

Robert D. Lomax, '54journ, has been employed
in the advertising department, division of business
administration of the Sunday School Board, South-
ern Baptist Convention, Nashville, Tennessee.

Lee R. Gallagher, '54bs, Ponca City, has received
the W. Alton Jones graduate fellowship for the
1954-55 academic year at O.U . The fellowship is
awarded annually by the Henry L. Doherty educa-
tion foundation and is given to the outstanding
technical student who has attended college under
a scholarship of that foundation.

Lt . Ronald Edward Phillips, '54bs, was killed
July 22 in an automobile accident in Jackson, Ten-
nessee, while en route to Fort Belvoir, Virginia .
Commissioned in the ROTC program at O.U ., he
had been on active duty at Fort Hood, Texas, since
June 15 and was en route to Fort Belvoir for spe-
cial officers' training . Surviving, besides the par-
ents, are a brother, Ross, and a sister, Patricia, all
of Oklahoma City.
Weldon W. Saylor, '54eng, Norman, has been

designated the outstanding Air Force ROTC grad-
uate of the nation by the Veterans of Foreign Wars .
The award, established in honor of General Doug-
las MacArthur, was presented at the VFW national
encampment in Philadelphia August 5. Saylor won

M

Alumni visiting the campus are in-
vited to dine in the Southwest's most
distinctive catering, dining room . The
Ming Room offers a choice selection of
fresh fish from the Gulf and choice of
fine steaks as entrees for excellent 4-
course dinners. The atmosphere is dig-
nified and the service is courteous and
efficient. Dine at the Ming Room .
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the honor in competition with Air Force cadets
from 188 colleges and universities throughout the
United States, Puerto Rico and Hawaii . His selec-
tion was based on scholarship, leadership, acadern-
ic honors and participation in extra-curricular ac-
tivities .
SIMPSON-GALLASPY : Miss Mary Jane Simp-

son, Wichita, Kansas, and Lt . Irvin L. Gallaspy,
'54bs, Oklahoma City, were married recently in
the University Friends Church, Wichita. The couple
has established a home in Oklahoma City .
HUFFMAN-ROBS : Miss Elizabeth Jayne Huff-

man, Elk City, and Tracy I . . Kobs, '54bs, Oklahoma
City, were married recently in the First Methodist
Church, Elk City. Mr. and Mrs. Kobs have estab-
lished a ]ionic at 1312 N. Lincoln, Oklahoma City,
where he will continue his studies in the Medical
School .
David E. Honnold, '54eng, Columbus, North

Dakota, has been awarded the $2,500 Sinclair Re-
fining Company scholarship in petroleum engi-
neering .
REIM-GUNN: Miss Theola Jane Reim, Sulphur,

and Dr . Marvin R. Gunn, '54med, Tulsa, were mar-
riad June 12 in Trinity Lutheran chnurch, Ard-
more. Following a wedding trip to Lake of the
Ozarks the couple established a home in Kansas
City.

Alumni Cheer Leaders . . .
Continued from page 19

W. B. Hickman, Jr ., '41, and Mrs. Hick-
man ; Murray Wells, '30geol, and Mrs. Ruth
Henry Wells, '32; D. B . Winfrey, '30geo1,
and Mrs. Helen Jefferson Winfrey, '33ba,
and Doug Bell, '50geo1, and Mrs. Bell .
Frederick was represented by Howard

McBee, '406a, '41Law, and Mrs. McBee,
and Mr. and Mrs. M. G. Tomlinson. It was
old home week for the alumni from Purcell
who gathered around to visit with James
Kennedy, '39bs, '41med, and Louis Ken-
nedy, '34bs, '36med, and their wives. The
two Kennedy boys are now leading doctors
in Colorado Springs.
Typical of the fans from the mountain

states were Thelton "Sonny" Wright,
'48pharm, former O.U. footballer, and his
wife, who now live at Albuquerque and
were in Boulder to see the Sooners play for
the first time in two years. Sonny has de-
veloped in the few years that he has been
out of school from a fine football player to
an outstanding Oklahoma supporter. He
arrived about one hour early at the stadium
and by the time the teams had completed
their warming up exercises he was so rest-
less and excited that it looked for a while
as though someone would have to adminis-
ter a sedative to keep him from suiting up .
The game was soon underway and every-

one settled down to concentrate on beating
another well-coached, fired-up opponent.
The Sooner partisans, wherever you find
them, are as fiercely loyal and confident of
victory as the players on the Big Red squad
themselves .


